LADDER COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP

PO Box 32109, London N4 1GN                            lcsp@blueyonder.co.uk
Dear Sir/Madam

The Ladder Community Safety Partnership (LCSP) is an umbrella organisation representing numerous Residents’ Associations and Neighbourhood Watches and aims to represent the views and concerns of local residents in the Ladder and Green Lanes area of Haringey, as expressed in our regular monthly meetings and updates.

As you may know, the LCSP has for some time been urging the Council to adopt an Article 4 Direction to require planning permission for dwelling houses (C3) to become small HMOs (C4). Residents discussed the issue again at the monthly LCSP meeting held on 13 December and were unanimous in their support for the proposal.

The reasons are many and varied:

•
many parts of the east of the borough are already suffering from the effects of excessive numbers of conversions into HMOs

•
however, numerous absentee landlords are still getting round the existing planning rules by turning properties into small HMOs, and once created these are extremely difficult to monitor, often housing many more than 6 people

•
we are aware of cases where landlords simply remove mattresses in and out of a property and change its configuration prior to a visit by LBH officers

•
the negative impact of the continuing increase in the number of HMOs in the eastern Wards of the borough includes

-
a loss of family housing

-
overcrowding in a property, often with poor or inadequate living conditions

-
poorly-maintained properties

-
insecure properties often leading to more burglaries

-
a likely increase in crime and anti-social behaviour

· noise nuisance

· more rubbish and dumping

-
no sense of community or engagement because of a fast -changing population

The LCSP therefore strongly believes that the proposed Article 4 Direction is a vital step forward in the regeneration and improvement of many individual streets and Wards, which would otherwise fall victim to ever-increasing numbers of (supposedly) small HMOs.

We note that the proposal was one of the key recommendations coming out of the Borough’s HMO Conference which was held in November 2011. In addition, we also believe that an Article 4 Direction would be an ideal complement to the Additional Licensing Scheme which already operates in Harringay Ward and which, we understand, is likely to be extended to other areas of the borough.

In conclusion, the LCSP urges the adoption of this proposal, our only regret being that residents will have to wait until next November for its implementation.

Yours faithfully

Chair LCSP    
